
From: Wendy Wells Gallagher <iexplorersquest@gmail.com> 
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/13/2013 7:57:43 PM 
Subject: Re: Follow Up Meeting

Hi Katherine,
I apologize for the delay in responding but I am traveling all this week for work. I am very glad to be
invited to speak to the governor on some ideas I have on educational reform. I have been in
education for 20 years and I have worked in many school districts throughout SC. I would like to
provide some insights on what I have seen not only locally, but nationally, and internationally in order 
to help mind-shift our state educators and leaders in a new direction. Do you have any idea of the 
time frame for our meeting? Again, I am very anxious to speak to Governor Haley and I appreciate 
you reaching out to me. Thank you!

Sincerely,

Wendy Gallagher
c.803-518-8137

On Mon, Aug 12, 2013 at 8:40 AM, Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote: 
Wendy,

It was a pleasure speaking with you last week. I have passed along your contact information to 
Rachel Card who is running point on the governor's education reform package. She is very
interested in meeting with you to discuss your ideas. Please let me know if you need anything 
else.

Please confirm you have received this email.

Thank you,

Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran

Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley 

O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583 

KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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